
																																																														Portsmouth	Area	Chapter
									Quarterly	Report
				1	JAN	to	31	MAR	2021	

			
I.			Member Regular Auxiliary Honorary Total		

As	of		1	April																				62																										8																											2																										72

Gains:																																		1 		0																											0																												1

Losses:																															3 																	0																											0																												3

As	of	31	March																62																										8																											2																										72

II.		Legislative	Affairs:
a.		January	&	March	2021	virtual		meetings	attended	by		Pres.	Sherry	Ferki,	COL	Hal	
Hostetler,	and	CWO3	Karl	Wilson.		
		Storming	the	Hill	was	done	by	representatives	from	individual	chapters	due	to	no	meeting	
room
at	the	Capitol.	
b.	Congressional	Luncheon	scheduled	in	May	at	the	Capitol	Hill	Club	canceled	due	to	
coronavirus.		
III.	Public	Affairs:
a.		Fund	raiser	for	donations	to	Portsmouth	Volunteers	for	the	Homeless	Shelter.	
b.		PACMOAA	will	be	selecting	it’s	annual	scholarship	recipients	(usually	2	based	on	
donations)
in	May	and	presenting	them	in	June	at	our	monthly	dinner	meeting.	
c.			Monthly	dinner	meetings	for	April	being	held	in	person	at	Roger	Brown’s	Restaurant	in	
Portsmouth.			Board	doing	teleconferences	via	Zoom.	
d.	Recruiting	Event	Patriot’s	Colony	for	March	canceled	due	to	covid	virus.	
e.	Recruiting:
a.		Potential	New	Members	contacted	by	phone/email/mail.		One	new	member	recruited	via	
website.	
IV.	Levels	of	Excellence	Award	Scoring	and	Chapter	Self-Evaluation	Status:
a.		Chapter	currently	has	a	5-star	level	designation	and	on	track	for	5-star	award	this	year.	
		V.		Gold	Bars	Awarded	to	Newly	Commissioned	Sr.	ROTC	Second	Lieutenants:
a.		None.		PACMOAA	has	no	programs	in	the	area.		
VI.		Most	Signi`icant	Chapter	Event	of	the	Quarter:

a.		January	installation	of	new	of`icers	by	CDR	Linc	Smith,	1bc	de		VCOC	President.	

Submitted	by:		
Dolores	(Dolly)	Cherrington	LCDR/USN/Ret
Chapter	VCOC	Representative,	dcherrington@earthlink.net




